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The Messenger

Faith Evangelical Lutheran Church
www.faithfremont.org 
OCTOBER 2020
From the Pastor’s Desk…
Greetings children of God. 
Happy Fall!! I can’t believe its October already. The time of year when the harvest gets into full swing, the leaves begin changing color, and the kids begin looking forward to Halloween and all the candy they’ll get. One new thing to add to the list for this October is it’s also the time for us to return to worship in our sanctuary. On Sunday October 4, 28 weeks after we suspended in person worship, we will once again gather and worship in our sanctuary. While I know this is something everyone has wanted and anticipated, it is important to remember that it will not be the same as it was before the pandemic. It is going to be different and it will be different for a little while.

Here’s what to expect –

· We will continue to broadcast our worship services via Facebook Live and over the radio in our parking lot on 93.1 FM.

· Initially, we are going to continue with just one service at 9 am and it will be very similar to our drive-in worship services. We will have an opening hymn, a sermon hymn and a closing hymn. We will sing softly and from a seated position. The hymns will continue to be printed in the bulletin so we won’t have to use the hymnals.

· We will maintain physical distancing by sitting in every other pew. We ask that you please refrain from physical contact; no hugs or handshakes. Families are encouraged to sit together. Please respect the degree of distancing that others want to practice. Should you feel it necessary to have a conversation with someone, please do so outside the building. When worship is over, please maintain physical distancing as you exit the building. 

· If the sanctuary becomes too crowded to where we cannot physically distance from each other, we will also have chairs setup in the fellowship hall and the service will be broadcast via Facebook Live onto the screen.
· We will not manually collect the offering. Collection plates will be located at the entrance of the sanctuary for you to put your offering in as you enter or exit the sanctuary. As an alternative, offerings can be sent in the mail or made online through Tithe.ly.

· We encourage everyone to bring your own hand sanitizer and to please use it as you enter the building.

· In accordance with Governor DeWine’s mandate, we ask that you please wear a mask as you enter and exit the building. Once you are seated in a pew, you are then able to remove your mask. We have masks available in the office if needed. We recognize that wearing a mask is inconvenient and uncomfortable. If for some reason you choose to not wear a mask, we ask that you please remain six feet away from others. We understand that wearing a mask is certainly controversial but if that’s all that is required of Jesus’ disciples to gather for worship, why is that too much?

· Safety protocols – do a quick self-assessment of yourself and your family before coming to worship; has anyone been ill or not felt well during the last two weeks, do you or anyone in your family have a fever or any other symptoms of the illness? Do you have any medical issues that place you in a higher risk category? If so, please stay home.

· We will continue to celebrate communion using the fellowship cups. These can be picked up on a table in the narthex as you enter the sanctuary.

· We will refrain from a physical sharing of the peace. When that time comes, a simple wave or nod will suffice.

· Attendance will be taken. If for some reason, someone tests positive for Covid-19, we are required to provide the Department of Health a list of names of those who were in attendance so they can do contact tracing.
It’s going to be an awkward journey at first but this is what we’ve got to do as responsible disciples of Jesus. We need to respect and follow Christ’s command to love our neighbors as ourselves. This means that we respect one another by being considerate of our different preferences and comfort levels. If you are uncomfortable with any of this, please continue to worship with us online or in our parking lot. We will do our best to have several parking spaces up front blocked off for any of our members or visitors that wish to worship in our parking lot. If you choose this option, our deacons will be monitoring the parking lot so they can bring you a bulletin(s) and a fellowship cup(s) for communion.

We know many people are frustrated with all of the things we’ve had to do because of the pandemic and we know there will be frustration with all of the things we are asking everyone to do as we return to worship. With that in mind, a good Biblical story that parallels this is from 2 Kings 5:9-14, the story of Naaman the Assyrian who went to the prophet Elijah to be cured of his leprosy, “9 So Naaman went with his horses and chariots and stopped at the door of Elisha’s house. 10 Elisha sent a messenger to say to him, “Go, wash yourself seven times in the Jordan, and your flesh will be restored and you will be cleansed.” 11 But Naaman went away angry and said, “I thought that he would surely come out to me and stand and call on the name of the Lord his God, wave his hand over the spot and cure me of my leprosy. 12 Are not Abana and Pharpar, the rivers of Damascus, better than all the waters of Israel? Couldn’t I wash in them and be cleansed?” So he turned and went off in a rage. 13 Naaman’s servants went to him and said, “My father, if the prophet had told you to do some great thing, would you not have done it? How much more, then, when he tells you, ‘Wash and be cleansed’!” 14 So he went down and dipped himself in the Jordan seven times, as the man of God had told him, and his flesh was restored and became clean like that of a young boy.”
Returning to worship in our sanctuary is the choice of each one of us to make. Should you decide to return to worship in our sanctuary, you acknowledge the contagious nature of Covid-19 and voluntarily assume the risk that you and your family may be exposed to or infected by Covid-19. We cannot ensure that you will be completely safe if you choose to gather with a large group. This is an important decision for everyone to make and should be done prayerfully. Again, if you are uncomfortable in any way, please continue to worship with us online or in our parking lot.

With the love of Christ,

Pastor Tim
Church council highlights – September 15, 2020
· Employee annual review will be done by Gary Overmyer, Annie Gazdecki and Pastor Tim.

· Pictures and documents in the lounge - Hayes Center was contacted to see if they would like to have the items.  We are waiting for a response.

· Mary Lou Cooper put her resignation in as head of Altar Guild.  Looking for a replacement to oversee.

· Change counting schedule to only count after 2nd service and only have two people per Sunday (includes head counter).

· Set our fall congregational meeting for October 18th instead of October 11th.  This will allow the necessary time to get the revised constitution to members so it can be reviewed before being voted on.  
· Mission statement- This will be our next project.  The mission statement needs to be reviewed and revised.  What is our goal as a congregation? What is our focus?  What would be lost in our community?

Congregational Meeting:  We will hold our congregational meeting to elect new church council members and vote on the budget for 2021 on Sunday, October 18th, following the worship service.
Altar Guild Chairperson:  Mary Lou Cooper has stepped down as our chairperson and we are currently seeking a replacement.  Thank you so much to Mary Lou for her many years of faithful service to this ministry.  You are appreciated.  If you would be interested in this position, or even sharing the position with another person, please call the church office at 419-332-6820.  Thank you.
NOTICE:  PLEASE MAKE SURE TO RETURN YOUR FORMS WITH YOUR EMERGENCY CONTACTS TO US AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.  Thank you.
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Online giving:  We are excited to offer the ability for people to give online through Tithe.ly. You can do this one of two ways. You can logon to our website at https://www.faithfremont.org and click on the "Give" button or, if you have a smart phone, you can download the app for Tithe.ly and give through that.  You can choose to give a "one time" gift or you can select "recurring".

Here is the ballot for the 2021 Church Council and Endowment Committee.

Vice President
Treasurer
Trustee
Niki Wasserman
Alexis Schneider
Ken Walker


Cheryl Durnwald
Bill Seibert


Mike Fought
Elder
Deacon




Becky Fox
Dave Kocsis
Endowment


Anne Gerner
Jim Seibert
Miranda Garlock

Stan Moyer

I want to thank the members of the Nominating Committee as well as all that volunteered. It is an exciting time to be at Faith.  Annie Gazdecki.
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Friends, Hurricane Laura, a powerful Category 4 storm, has hit Louisiana and parts of Texas with devastating force, causing at least three deaths, major damage and leaving hundreds of thousands without power. With extremely dangerous storm surge and winds of at least 150 mph, it’s one of the most powerful storms to hit the area in a century, and it left widespread destruction in its wake. Given the complexities caused by COVID-19, sheltering those impacted will be a challenge. Together, we can help provide immediate and long-lasting support for those whose lives have been impacted by hurricanes.  To give you may send a check payable to Lutheran Disaster Response, marked “Hurricane Response” or you may also give to the wildfires out west by marking “U.S. Wildfires” on your memo line, to ELCA Gift Processing Center, P.O. Box 1809, Merrifield, VA  22116-8009.  You can also make a secure online donation at ELCA.org/disaster or call 
1-800-638-3522.
Lutheran Marriage Encounter:  HUSBANDS AND WIVES are unique, but everyone can benefit from learning some basic, essential, and effective communication tools.  If you think you've reached the best marriage you can, we invite you to think again; there's always room for growth.  Grab this opportunity to rekindle the romance and realize the full potential of your marriage.  Go to GodLovesMarriage.org to check out the details for the November 6-8 Weekend at the award-winning Comfort Suites in charming Hartville, Ohio.
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Prayer Chain is available for you!  Please remember that we have a working prayer chain ready and waiting to pray for you or your loved ones in this difficult and unprecedented time of uncertainty.  Our prayer warriors will lift you up in prayer to receive God’s Blessings.  To request prayer, please contact Barb Kocsis at 567-219-2603 or e-mail her at dbkocsis@gmail.com.  Thank you.
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Prayer Requests:  Please contact the Church Office to include or continue an individual prayer request. Each prayer request will remain in the bulletin for 4 Sundays. At that time, you may contact the Office to continue. Thank you for your assistance.

Hospital Visits:  Please remember to call the church office (419-332-6820) if you or a loved one is admitted to the hospital.  The hospitals no longer contact the churches or publish a list, so we depend on your help.  Thank you for your understanding and assistance.

Check in at Faith Lutheran Church!   Faith has WiFi for everyone to use – find Faith (guest) and the password is: welcometofaith

Be sure to like the Facebook Faith Lutheran Church - Fremont, Ohio page and keep up to date with all of the latest happenings.
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Altar Guild:  
In the month of October, altar duties will be handled by Nicole Weiker, Sarah Quaintance and Mary Lou Cooper.
As of the end of September, I will be resigning from the position of Altar Guild Chairperson. After many years of serving, I felt the time was right for me to step down. I couldn't have done it this long without the support of my Faith family and friends.
I want to "thank" those who over the years have supported this ministry with the purchase of Joy Candles, New Communion Ware, Banners, Christ Candle, Advent Holder, Wreath, and Candles. Also, to all those who always supported the flower chart and to those who contributed at the holiday seasons with their orders.

Then, to "all" the guild members, past and present, who took on the monthly duties of preparing the altar for worship.  Thank you for serving and doing your part, which in turn made my job easier.

Many, many "thanks" to all and God Bless each of you.

Mary Lou Cooper
Fellowship & Service Sew Day Come out and join the fun. We are meeting the first and third Thursdays of the month and begin at 
9:00 a.m. and end at 3:00 p.m. but come and leave whenever you wish. We work on quilts, health kits and sewing kits. Greeting cards are made and are available for purchase in the Lounge for a donation. Come join the fun!  
Noisy Offering Update - “Change for Change”

The Noisy Offering collected on September 20th, was $81.74.  The next Noisy Offering will be October 18th.  The Noisy Offering is given so Children from our Companion Parish of Bumila Lutheran Church have the opportunity to attend school in the Mpwapwa Region.  Thank you for your support of the children of our sister congregation in Bumila, Tanzania.
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Thanks to all for the prayers, cards and concerns during Dick Fahle's illness and passing. They were greatly appreciated. Dennis & Deb Fahle.
Thank you to Mary Lou Cooper for her many years as our Altar Guild Chairperson.  She has played a great and important role in our church ministry and done a wonderful job.  Thank you.


1 John 4:7 “Beloved, let us love one another because love is from God.”
THINK Before You Speak


T – is it true?


H – is it helpful?


I – is it inspiring?


N – is it necessary?


K – is it kind?
2020  Faith  Filled  Travelers  Trips

Queen Esther & Hodgepodge will be departing from Faith Lutheran parking lot early on October 19th   and returning on the 22nd.  We do have enough passengers and will gladly take your name for a wait list (cannot add passengers at this time).  There may be a need arise for me to use the wait list although I do not know that now.
Conservatory Aglow & Chihuly will depart on November 14th in the morning and return that evening.  We do not have room for any more passengers, but we will take your name for a wait list.  We are limiting the number of passengers because of distancing.  The price for this trip is $130 per person.   Deposit is $50 and due immediately with the remainder due on or before October 11th.

All trips depart from Faith Lutheran Church parking lot.  Call    Yvonne Vogel  419 307-1774  with any questions.  All checks made payable to      Yvonne Vogel    and sent to 3401 W. State St., Fremont, OH  43420-9319.   Hope to hear from you soon.

Pastor Appreciation Month – A Lesson in appreciation
During a church anniversary celebration, a pastor overheard a group discussing various congregational leaders over the years. Her ears perked up when an older member said, “Whenever someone asks which of our pastors I liked best, my answer is always, ‘The one we have at any given time is my favorite.’”

What a relief for the pastor to hear — and what a great lesson for Pastor Appreciation Month. God sends each shepherd to us with a specific set of spiritual gifts and then works through those gifts to bless us.
THE LORD’S PRAYER
I cannot say OUR if religion has no room for others and their needs.

I cannot say FATHER if I do not demonstrate that relationship in my
daily living.

I cannot say WHO ART IN HEAVEN if all my interest and pursuits 
are in earthly things.

I cannot say THY KINGDOM COME if I am unwilling to have His
kingdom grow in my heart, my home, my church, my country, and
the world.

I cannot say THY WILL BE DONE if I am unwilling or resentful of
having it done in my life.

I cannot say ON EARTH AS IT IS IN HEAVEN unless I am truly 
ready to give myself to His service here and now.

I cannot say GIVE US THIS DAY OUR DAILY BREAD without
making an honest effort for it or by ignoring the genuine needs 
of my fellow men and women.

I cannot say FORGIVE US OUR TRESPASSES AS WE FORGIVE
THOSE WHO TRESPASS AGAINST US if I continue to
harbor a grudge against anybody.

I cannot say LEAD US NOT INTO TEMPTATION if I deliberately
choose to remain in a situation where I am likely to be tempted.

I cannot say DELIVER US FROM EVIL if I am not prepared to fight
with the weapons of Word and Prayer.

I cannot say THINE IS THE KINGDOM if I do not give the King the

obedience of a loyal subject.
I cannot say THINE IS THE POWER if I fear what my neighbors and

friends may say or do.

I cannot say THINE IS THE GLORY if I am seeking my own glory first.

I cannot say FOREVER AND EVER if I am anxious about each day’s

affairs.

I cannot say AMEN unless I honestly say “Cost what it may, this is my

prayer.”

The Best Medicine
Near the end of his life, Protestant reformer Martin Luther suffered debilitating headaches. When told about a costly medicine that might offer some relief, Luther smiled and said, “My best prescription for head and heart is that ‘God so loved the world, that he gave his only begotten Son, that whosoever believeth in him should not perish, but have everlasting life.’”
That Bible verse became a refrain for Luther on his deathbed. “What Spartan saying can be compared with this wonderful brevity,” he said of John 3:16. “It is the Bible itself!” After repeating the words of that Gospel-in-a-nutshell verse three times in Latin, Luther exclaimed, “They are the best prescription for headaches and heartaches!”
Just be – and be still
Various versions of the following sentiment are posted online: “I am a human being, not a human doing. It’s okay to just be sometimes.” Many of us get anxious if we think we’re not doing enough, but peace activist Thich Nhat Hanh insists it’s not a waste of time to just be: “To be alive, to be peaceful, to be joyful, to be loving … is what the world needs most.”
During the pandemic, when people were urged to stay home to slow the virus’ spread, we had to think hard about how to continue being the church while limited in what we could go out and “do.” Yet church leaders reminded us that we were actually loving our neighbors by staying home — by being less active.
It’s sometimes okay — ideal, even — to just be. In quieting our bodies, minds and hearts, we may find ourselves more often in prayer, more aware of God’s presence and more nourished for when the time is right to again take up more active forms of ministry, peacemaking and love. “In quietness and trust is your strength” (Isaiah 30:15, NIV).
—Heidi Mann


	











OCTOBER  Birthdays - 2020


1-Margie Roach
2-Sarah Wilson

3-Marcia Clink

5-Nick Dymond

8-Donna Leow, Mabel Mikolajczyk, David Ring

10-Sharon Shaull

11-Chris Schneider

12-Bryan Wagner

13-Jessica Mylander, Steve Mylander, Carol Wattley

14-Chloe Ruttschaw, Sammantha Schneider

17-John Gormley, Teri Hineline

18-Luis Peńa

19-Cheryl Durnwald

20-Richard Boyer, Emilia Haar, Rhonda Humbarger, Linda Woessner

21-Kenna Tooman

22-Parm Boyer, Logan Pollard

25-Christine Krugh, Alexis Schneider, Reese Smith

26-Aubrey Sauseda, Deseray Thompson

27-Marie Reiselt

29-Amy Avers, Joan Bolen, Trent Fahle, Noelle Leutenegger,

29-Sarah Quaintance

30-Krista Gerner, Phyllis Pollock

31-Douglas Dunfee
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2020: The Year of Mission Memory Verse
“Peace be with you.  As the Father has sent me, so I send you.”

John 20:21 NRSV

OCTOBER


2020











Faith Lutheran Church
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2020 Church Council


President:  Gary Overmyer	Vice-President: Annie Gazdecki


Secretary:  Dianne Fought	Treasurer: Anne Gerner


Elders:       Yvonne Vogel, Randy Brown


Trustees:    Steve Diekman, Nick Dymond, 


                    Christian Tooman, Steve Harder


Deacons:     Dennis Fahle, Bob Reed, Mike Cooper, Scott Miarer


Endowment: Randy Koch, Stan Moyer, Mike Schneider, Bill Seibert, Scott Miarer, Annie Gazdecki, Pastor Tim Miller


	 








Faith Lutheran Church Women News





Programs for 2020


Dec. 15th – Come Enjoy Tea with Friends





The FLCW Board will meet in the Fellowship Hall on the first Monday of October (5th) at 7 p.m. at the church. Thank you.








HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!





Oct. 2, 2005	Brent & Kelly Fahle	15 years


Oct. 2, 2004	Christine & Benjamin Krugh	16 years


Oct. 2, 2001	Sarah Wilson & Paul Hirt	19 years


Oct. 5, 1985	Randy & Darla Brown	35 years


Oct. 15, 1977	David & Marilyn Ring	43 years


Oct. 15, 2005	Christian & Heidi Tooman	15 years


Oct. 16, 2004	Justin Ickes & Jessica Burr	16 years


Oct. 18, 1975	Margie & Michael Roach, Sr.	45 years


Oct. 19, 2013	Christopher & Lilly Riehl	  7 years


Oct. 22, 2005	John & Barbara Gormley	15 years


Oct. 23, 2010	Adam & Jessica Mikolajczyk	10 years


Oct. 25, 2008	Michael & Candice Fought	12 years


Oct. 27, 1978	Randy & Betsy Copley	42 years


Oct. 27, 1984	Ginger & Ken Walker, Jr.	36 years


Oct. 29, 2005	Kevin & Niki Wasserman	15 years








The “50” and Over Club - Happy Anniversary!





Oct. 10, 1953	Paul & Nancy Roach	67 years
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Please call the church office if you need


Pastoral Care.


Church Office:	419-332-6820


Pastor Tim Miller


E-mail: pastortim.L.miller@gmail.com








          Church E-mail:	faithchurch@amplex.net


Website:  www.faithfremont.org


Facebook: Faith Lutheran Church-Fremont, Ohio





                         Office Hours:


Pastor’s schedule – Monday thru Thursday


Secretary schedule – Tuesday thru Thursday


9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.





Sunday Worship Service: 


9:00 a.m. 


Holy Communion Celebrated:  Every Sunday


Our intention is to begin Sunday School in October.


Details will follow.





Newsletter Articles Due: 3rd Sunday of the Month





Mission Statement:


Faith Lutheran Church exists to gather the people


to worship and praise God, to equip them in faith,


and to send them into the world to make a difference in His name.
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